

Thé Bag.

The Newsletter of Nottinghamshire Orienteering Club http://www.noc-uk.org.uk Oct 2001.

The Annual General Meeting of Nottinghamshire Orienteering

Club will take place on Tuesday 6th November 2001*. (*The date is later than normal due to availability constraints on committee members*) It will be held at Rushcliffe Leisure Centre, Boundary Road, West Bridgford The start time this year will be at 7.30 p.m. prompt.)

The Agenda and a copy of last year's minutes will be available at the meeting or available 7 days before the AGM on request to the Secretary. The Agenda will be posted on the NOC website by 30th October 2001.

Items on the agenda will include:

- 1. A proposal that NOC membership fees should be introduced to take effect for the year 2003.
- 2. A proposal that NOC adopt a Code of Ethics: a draft version will be published on the NOC website together with the Agenda by 30th October 2001.

The following committee positions are due for renewal this year:

Chairperson

Junior Representative

Team Manager

Secretary

Any nominations for committee positions, resolutions, amendments to the constitution or items requiring a vote, to be sent to the Secretary, 47 Dale Road, Stanton by Dale, Derbys DE7 4QF by 23rd October 2001.

Please make every effort to attend and have your say in the running of your club. Helen O'Neil (Secretary)

* Yes I know that the constitution requires 28 days prior notification. I've been too busy cycling to get to the copy shop Ed

Dear NOC member

I need to know how many club members reading this would prefer to have receive it via Email.

At present it costs approx £70 to produce an issue of the Black & Green. The majority of this sum is for postage, recycled envelopes, and photocopying.

This issue is primarily concerned with notifying the members of the AGM just as the last issue was created solely to promote the Bulwell Park event there being NO other news of merit.

The fixtures list was there to use up the remaining white space but this could just as easily been obtained from the BOF bulletin, Compass Sport, EMEWS or various web pages.

If you are prepared to receive this digitally please e-mail me with your address. If however you are one of the minority who still do not have e-mail access then of course you will continue to receive this via the normal channels.

If however you are one of those people who never reply to anything...........Well it's never to late to take up golf or ballroom dancing!

(Okay if nothing else that should stimulate some hate mail.....)

Keith

Would all juniors please check which course they need to run so that we obtain maximum points at the Yvette Baker trophy in Sherwood Forest West.

ALL juniors are required and there will either be someone at registration to asl or a preprepared list.





If you would like to see something interesting and intellectually stimulating to replace this boring white space then have you considered the strange possibility of -:

writing something yourself......

All/ in fact ANY copy gratefully accepted on keith.streb@ntlworld.com. Or snailmail to 2 Sherwood Road, Rainworth, Notts NG21 0LJ ASCII, TXT and Word files are preferred